
BANGOR BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT 197 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, BANGOR, PA 

 
MINUTES                                                                                              MAY 9, 2016 7:00PM 
 
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO FLAG 
 
ROLL CALL  
 Members Present:   
 Michael J. Bilotta  
 Robert Goffredo, Sr.   
 Jane E. Gorman 
 James W. Kresge 
 Bonnie J. LaBar- Arrived 7:01 P.M 
 Karey J. Murphy 
 Barry G. Schweitzer 
 Others Present:   
 Joseph H. Capozzolo, Mayor 
 David J. Ceraul, Esq., Solicitor 
 Nathaniel J. Dysard, Borough Manager  
 Gillian Bartholomew, Junior Council Member  
 Brian Gembarski, Junior Council Member  
 Absent:  
 Robert J. Rhodes, Jr 
   
  
PUBLIC COMMENT AND CORRESPONDENCE: 

1. Jim Labar a Borough resident at 303 N Fourth Street was present to discuss drug 
concerns surrounding the neighborhood.  

2. Janet Miller was present on behalf of the Block Watch. Annual bike engraving will take 
place on May 14 at the BeeHive.  

 
NEW BUSINESS   

1. A MOTION to allow extending acting chief pay for officers in charge until the chiefs 
returns from leave made by Bilotta, seconded by Gorman. All were in favor. MOTION 
carried.  

2. A MOTION to adopt the Open Burning Ordinance #964 made by LaBar, seconded by 
Bilotta. All were in favor. MOTION carried.  

3. Manager Dysard presented the 2016 Paving Projects. Manager Dysard and Greg 
Diomedo, Public Works Foreman documented areas of concern in the Borough. A list 
of potential projects were presented to Council. The Borough has approximately 
$80,000 budgeted for improvements. Manager Dysard also informed Council the 
utility companies are made aware of road improvement projects in efforts to 
eliminate the roads cut up recently after repairs.  



4. Manager Dysard gave a description on a few minor changes in the Employee 
Handbook. No action was taken.  

 
MAYORS REPORT  

1. Mayor Capozzolo announced the Memorial Day Ceremonies will be taking place on 
May 30, 2016. They will begin at 10:00 A.M at St. Johns Cemetery.  

 
COUNCIL REPORT 
 1. Council Member Murphy announced that the Bangor Farmer’s Market will open for 

the season beginning May 15 from 11:00 A.M until 3 P.M. The Bangor Farmers Market 
will continue every Sunday until October.  

 2. Council President Kresge was pleased to see a report on the 141st Anniversary Events 
in the Borough.  

 3. Council Member LaBar mentioned there will be sidewalk sales in the Borough on June 
10 and June 11 

 
ADJOURNMENT 

A MOTION to adjourn the meeting made by Bilotta, seconded by Gorman. All were in 
favor. MOTION carried.  
 
The Bangor Borough Council Meeting adjourned at 7:41P.M. 
     
 
                                                                Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
                                                                 Janelle Hauff, Borough Secretary  
 
 


